

COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

Department of Health Professions Board of Medicine

John W. Hasty Director of the Department

Warren W. Koontz, M.D. Executive Director of the Board

July 29, 1999

6606 West Broad Street 4th Floor Richmond, Virginia 23230-1717 (804) 662-9908 FAX (804) 662-9517

Stuart H. Dunn, Esquire 1900 East Parham Road P.O. Box 28252 Richmond, Virginia 23228-0467

Z 057 544 776

CERTIFIED MAIL

RE: Mahlon D. Cannon, M.D. License No.: 0101 025481

Dear Mr. Dunn:

The Board acknowledges receipt of your letter dated July 27, 1999, appealing the Order entered June 24, 1999, on the behalf of Dr. Cannon. Please be advised that the Board will schedule a formal administrative hearing in this matter. The formal hearing will be placed on the docket for the October 14-16, 1999, Board meeting. You and Dr. Cannon will be noticed at least 30 days in advance of the hearing. Also, please be advised that the Order entered June 24, 1999, has been vacated by the Board. As such, the Order entered June 26, 1998, is still in force and effective.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, you can contact the Board office at (804) 662-7009 or Patricia Larimer, Senior Legal Assistant, at (804) 662-7444.

Sincerely,

Warren W. Koontz, M.D.

Executive Director

Virginia Board of Medicine

WWK:rsd\letter.cannon

cc: Mahlon D. Cannon, M.D.

Lynne Fleming, Assistant Attorney General Patricia Larimer, Senior Legal Assistant

Renee Dixson, Case Manager, Board of Medicine

Katherine Wax, Probation Review Analyst (99-00157/69281)

Judi Smith, Senior Administrative Assistant

Vicki Hutson-McCloud, Administative Proceedings Division